
September 28th, 2021

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in Burlington at 9 
AM on Tuesday, September 28th, 2021 with Chairman Tom Broeker, Vice-Chair Jim Cary and Member Shane 
McCampbell present. This meeting was also held electronically via Webex and YouTube live streaming. Public 
input was available through board email or call in.  

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously. The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted.

Meet with Department Heads: County Auditor Terri Johnson gave an update for the City/School and City 
of Burlington Primary Elections. Burlington City Primary Election is next Tuesday, October 5th. Polls will be open 
from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. The last day to absentee vote in person is Monday, October 4th. The office will be open 
until 5:00 p.m. that day for voting. Sheriff Kevin Glendening stated everything is going well. Jail population is at 72.
Land Use Administrator Jarred Lassiter reported the office is staying busy. The Floodplain Ordinance is on the 
agenda for discussion today. County Treasurer Janelle Nalley-Londquist stated the office is staying busy with tax 
payments. The last day to make a payment without interest is Thursday, September 30th. CDS Director Ken 
Hyndman reported his office is busy. County Recorder Natalie Steffener reported her office is busy. Conservation 
Director Chris Lee stated the campgrounds are staying busy.  Big Hollow Halloween event is on October 9th. Trick 
or Treat from 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. and the best decorated campsite award being given at 8:00 p.m. County Engineer 
Brian Carter reported the Flint Bottom Road project has had some concrete poured. Hoping to pour some more this 
week. The Geode Road project is going to be delayed until next spring. They have had a similar discussion with the 
Pleasant Grove Road project.  Maintenance Supervisor Rodney Bliesener reported everything is going well. Safety 
Director Angela Vaughan stated her office is busy.

1st Public Hearing for Floodplain Development Ordinance #25 was motioned to go into session by Cary 
and seconded by McCampbell. Some discussion ensued. Cary made a motion to close the public hearing and 
McCampbell seconded. Cary made a motion to approve the 1st reading of the Ordinance and seconded by 
McCampbell. 

Class C Liquor License for the Anderson Wedding at Barn on the Ridge effective 10/2 was presented. 
McCampbell made a motion to approve and seconded by Cary. 

Appointment to the Des Moines County 911 Board was presented. Shane McCampbell was appointed. 
Cary made a motion to approve and seconded by McCampbell. 

Proclamation for Domestic Violence Awareness Month was presented. Motion to approve by Cary and 
seconded by McCampbell. 

Active Shooter Training: Scheduled for October 12th, 2021. The Courthouse will close at 2:30 p.m. and 
there will be a briefing, drill, and de-briefing. This training is for ALL departments and many entities are involved. 

Personnel Actions. Recorder’s Office – Renae Welborn, Clerk II, 7.5 hours unpaid for 9/27. McCampbell 
motioned to approve and seconded by Cary. Descom – Zach Wayne, Communications Operator, 16 hours unpaid for
9/10 & 9/11 was motioned to approve by McCampbell and seconded by Cary. 

Cary motioned to approve the September 21st, 2021 meeting minutes and seconded by McCampbell.

Future Agenda Item. County Rural Resident Clean-up dates to be set.

Committee Reports. Cary attended a Regional Planning meeting. McCampbell attended a Committee 
Foundation of Des Moines County meeting along with a Community Action meeting. Broeker attended a Mental 
Health & Disability Services meeting and a 911 Board Meeting. 

No public input was received.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:14 a.m.



County Engineer Brian Carter took the Board of Supervisors on a Project Tour.

This Board meeting is recorded.  The meeting minutes and audio are posted on the county’s website 
www.dmcounty.com

Approved October 5th, 2021
Tom Broeker, Chairman
Attest: Sara Doty, 1st Deputy

http://www.dmcounty.com



